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BEHAILU REPORTS ABOUT A GOSPEL MEETING IN JAJURA: 

The Jajura School of Preaching compound has been the gathering place for the 
congregations in the regions around it for more than 30 years.  Because of the 
problems caused by the Covid epidemic as well as the continuing unrest making 
travel on the major highways impossible, gatherings haven’t been held.  The 
church leaders and preachers in that area using the encouragement of several of 
the Addis Ababa Bible Training Institute (AABTI) students planned and conducted 
a three-day conference. Behailu reports that it was attended by more than 1000 
people. Some walked for more than 8 hours from their homes to attend.                         
 
Pictured on the left is Brother Walde Ghorghis standing in front of the tent 
structure where the people met. The second picture was taken at one of the 
assemblies.  Two of the leading organizers were Brothers Lopiso and Behailu.  
Both these brethren are students at the AABTI.  Lopiso is also the son of Walde 
Ghorghis.  Seven preachers took part in bringing the lessons.  Bro. Behailu was 
unable to attend because of the travel restrictions so they set up a telephone 
conference line using a PA system in the tent and Behailu was able to bring a 
lesson using that technology.  Everyone was blessed and encouraged! 
 

This display was attached to 
the Jajura church building.  
The pictures are the children 
of the members of the local 
churches who have moved to 
other countries.  They sent 
funds to pay for all the costs of 
the conference.   

 
Behailu reports that this conference was a big encouragement for the thousands 
of members living in the areas around Jajura and in distant areas far away.  God 
has been praised and the spirits of the people have been lifted.  



FEVEN MOGES AND ABRAHAM DELKESO’S WEDDING IN JANUARY: 

Brother Moges and Sister Seble’s daughter Feven was married to Abraham 
Delkeso in late January at the Addis Ababa church.  They are both faithful 
members of the church.  About 500 people came to celebrate with them.  
Weddings in Ethiopia are a weeklong +event!!  Lots of fellowship, food, and 
renewed acquaintances.  It was a beautiful occasion, and these pictures will allow 
you to feel the blessings of the wedding day.  We extend our love and best wishes 
to Feven and Abraham on this great occasion and wish them a lifetime of love and 
faithfulness to God and one another.   
 
PURE CLEAN WATER AVAILABLE FOR THE SCHOOL IN ADDIS: 

Muse, the director of the School for the Deaf in Addis, reports 
that the students now have constant water for drinking, washing, 
and for their personal needs.  The new wells on the compound 
are providing this great blessing! 
 
Thanks to all of you for your faithful support and prayers for all 
the outreach ministries in Ethiopia.   Kevin and John Ed Clark  


